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ACCEPT AND FILE REPORT ON WELFARE-TO-WORK CONTRACTS

Dear Members of the Board:

On December 14, 1999, your Board accepted and appropriated state funds for the CalWORKs
Welfare-to-Work program, and directed the Human Resources Agency to return with further
recommendations on or before February 15,200O.  The purpose of this letter is to defer those
recommendations to March 7,200O.  This change is necessary due to ongoing discussions
regarding the structure of funding for the contracts in next fiscal year. At that time, the Human
Resources Agency anticipates recommending a contract increase for the Community Action
Board for the work-related emergency payments fund they provide for CalWORKs participants.

IT IS THEREFORE RECOMMENDED that your Board accept and file this report, and direct
the Human Resources Agency to report back with recommendations on Welfare-to-Work
contract services on March 7, 2000.

Very truly yours,

CECILIA ESPINOLA
Administrator

Susaa. Mauriello
County Administrative Officer

cc: Auditor Controller
County Counsel
Risk Management
Contractor


